NEWTOWN BOROUGH PLANNING COMMISSION

MEETING MINUTES

September 10, 2012
In attendance were members Mark Craig, Sue Bannon, Debbie Donofry, Paul Snyder, Paul Salvatore, Karen White, Warren Woldorf and Borough Council Liaison, Larry Auerweck.  
Also in attendance was Darlene Longosky, Mom’s Pizza.
Call to Order

Chairman Craig called the meeting to order at 7:02 P.M. 
Other Business

Chairman Craig apologized for not attending the August meeting.  He commented on the Steeple View development presentation and reported that he has discussed the matter with Mr. Walker and a member of the Newtown Township Planning Commission. 

Old Business


Discussion of revisions to sign ordinance

Chairman Craig commented on two sign ordinances for review by the Commission; one from Salem, MA and the other from Perkasie, PA.  

Chairman Craig and Mr. Woldorf reported that they were in attendance at Borough Council’s September Work Session where the sign ordinance was discussed and advised on the discussion that took place.

The members discussed enforcement issues and noted that the current ordinance prohibits portable signs.

Mr. Woldorf suggested that the Borough create an enforceable ordinance with regards to portable signs.  He sensed that Council would be in favor of doing so.

Mr. Snyder asked if anyone has heard anything from the businesses.


The members agreed that input is needed from the business community.

Mr. Salvatore reported that he had contacted Ms. Darragh to let her know that the matter was being discussed at tonight’s meeting.

Mrs. Bannon inquired on the portable sign research that Ms. Darragh advised she would do at the May meeting.  Mr. Salvatore advised that he was unsure of how that was going, due to Ms. Darragh getting ready to have a baby.

Ms. Longosky noted that anything to help draw in customers would be helpful.

The members discussed the possibility of the Borough permitting flags with wording and banners.  Several members expressed safety concerns with regards to the banners.
Mr. Woldorf reported on his review of the current ordinance and noted that he is okay with allowing flags with wording and banners with regulations.  He also suggested using window signs.

Ms. Longosky suggested that the Borough advise the businesses on size limits with regards to A-frame signs, banners and flags.

Chairman Craig asked Ms. Longosky where she would hang a banner if it were permitted.  She advised that she would not want to block all of her windows and would probably hang the banner inside her establishment.  She advised that she would soon be relocating her business.  She feels that marketing her business can be done tactfully.
Mr. Salvatore suggested that with regards to banners that the Borough set limits to the sizes and the amount of time allowed for displaying.  He also suggested that a business should not be permitted to have a banner, A-frame sign and flag.
Mr. Woldorf also agreed that there should be size limits and noted that the banners would need to be properly secured to the structure.
Mr. Salvatore suggested that all of the Commission’s concerns could be addressed in the wording of the ordinance.

Mrs. Bannon commented on the various shapes of the buildings on State Street and noted that there needs to be some type of uniformity with regards to the banners.

Chairman Craig noted that a variance would be needed for banners.

Mrs. Donofry suggested that with regards to banners, the businesses would have to go through the proper channels and that hopefully the request would be granted on a temporary basis.  She noted that if the process is too difficult, no one will be bothered to seek approval. 
Mr. Woldorf commented on businesses use of window displays.  

Mr. Salvatore stated that he felt the window displays were eye pollution.

The majority of the members agreed that banner requests should be reviewed on a case by case basis.

Mrs. Donofry commented on businesses looking into marketing alternatives and the lack of enforcement with regards to signs.

Mr. Woldorf discussed the current ordinance’s wording with regards to banners.
Chairman Craig suggested modifying the ordinance to allow businesses to use banners that have been approved by Council.
Mr. Woldorf inquired on what businesses have requested the use of a banner.

Chairman Craig noted that currently banners for special events are allowed if they have Council’s approval.

Mr. Salvatore inquired on the steps needed to be taken to receive Council’s approval for a banner.  The members agreed that a business should have a design sketch to be reviewed for approval.
Mrs. Bannon inquired on how long it takes to get a banner approved by Council.

The members agreed that the banner approval process needs to be simple.

Mrs. White suggested limiting the banner’s size to certain dimension of building’s façade.  Mr. Salvatore advised that currently a business is only permitted to cover a certain percentage of the square footage of the building.
Mr. Woldorf commented on the Commission’s past discussion with regards to banners and safety.

Mr. Snyder noted that the Borough needs to do something to help the businesses.

Chairman Craig suggested revising section 703.13 of the ordinance to allow wording on flags.  The members agreed that the wording on the flag can’t be the business name.  The phrases “open” or “grand opening” would be allowed.  It would be recommended that the flag be brought in at night.

Mr. Salvatore commented on allowing the A-frame sign and that a requirement be that the sign be brought in at night.  He suggested contacting the Bucks County Planning Commission to request their help with writing the ordinance.
Chairman Craig suggested that banners could not be up more than two/three weeks and not more than twice per year.  He discussed size of a banner not to exceed 30% of the building’s façade.

Mr. Woldorf noted that he is concerned with regards to banners and safety.

Chairman Craig noted that according to the current ordinance the only banners permitted need Council’s approval and are on a temporary basis and for a public service or community event.

The members discussed David Witchell’s “Best of Bucks” banner.  Mr. Salvatore noted that the banner was on display up high on the exterior of the building.
Mr. Salvatore suggested that the Commission invite the BCPC and business owners to the next meeting to discuss the use of banners further.  Chairman Craig advised that he is happy to use the BCPC services, but would like to have something to propose to them first.
The members discussed the Borough’s current process for approving banners.  Mr. Woldorf expressed concerns with regards to overloading Council on banner approvals.

The members discussed the relocation of Mom’s Pizza.  Ms. Longosky advised that she has been at her current location for twenty years and is relocating to another area on State Street.
Mrs. Bannon reviewed the wording in section 704.14 of the ordinance with regards to banners and safety. 

Chairman Craig reported that he would draft modifications to sections 703.13 and 704.9 of the ordinance for discussion at the October meeting.

The members discussed the Borough Solicitor’s views with regards to A-frame signs and Salem’s ordinance.  It was agreed that two-sided freestanding portable signs would need HARB’s approval and that the sign must allow for 48 inches of sidewalk clearance.  
The members discussed how many signs a business is permitted.

Mr. Salvatore noted the differences between signs and advertisements.

The members agreed that businesses displaying wares outside would not be permitted an A-frame sign, that the display area of the A-frame sign would be limited and that the sign should be adjacent to the wall of the structure.

The members agreed to modify the Salem ordinance to meet the Borough’s needs.

The members discussed charging a permit fee for A-frame signs and agreed to get recommendations from the Zoning Officer.  It was suggested that there be a onetime fee for the Zoning Officer’s review and then an annual sign fee.

The members also agreed that if a business already has a permanent freestanding sign they will not be permitted an A-frame sign and that the signs can’t be anchored, they must be properly weighted down.

Chairman Craig reported that he would begin drafting the ordinance regarding A-frame signs, which he would forward to Mr. Woldorf for review and then to the members.  He noted that the matter will be discussed further at the October meeting.

Mr. Salvatore commented on allowing flags with wording.  The members agreed that flags with the wording “open”, “sale” and “grand opening” would be permitted.

Chairman Craig reiterated that he would draft the modifications to sections 703.13 and 704.9 of the ordinance for discussion at the October meeting.

New Business

Planning Commission Budget for 2013

The members discussed the 2013 budget and agreed that they did not see any increase from the 2012 budget.
Review draft of ordinance amending the clarification of the types of illumination that are to be permitted as outdoor lighting
The members discussed the proposed modifications to Ordinance No. 653, section 505.F and agreed with the new wording.
Mr. Woldorf questioned if the change needs to be formally approved by the Commission.

Chairman Craig noted that he is waiting for more information from Council and that the matter would be on next month’s agenda.

The members requested Mr. Auerweck to provide the Commission with more information for discussion at the next meeting.

Other Business Continued
Mr. Salvatore advised that the BCPC is looking for work and suggested using their services.

Chairman Craig discussed the matrix and noted that the matter would be on the October agenda.
The members discussed the need for various ordinances to be reviewed to verify that they comply with the SALDO.  It was agreed that ordinances need to be review for inconsistences.

Approval of June 4, 2012 Meeting Minutes

Minutes of the regular meeting of June 4, 2012 were reviewed. 

Mr. Salvatore made a motion to approve the minutes from June 4, 2012 as presented.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Bannon and passed unanimously (7-0).

Approval of August 6, 2012 Meeting Minutes

Minutes of the regular meeting of August 6, 2012 were reviewed.  Mr. Woldorf reported that he has several changes.  The first change is on page 2, the fourth paragraph should read - Mr. Salvatore noted that the walkway needs to accommodate a pallet jack.  The second change is on page 3, the eleventh paragraph, the last sentence should read - They also discussed the elevations of the site and the need to comply with the ADA standards.  The third change is also on page 3, the twelfth paragraph should read - Mr. Woldorf suggested reducing the size of the island to permit easier access to the existing paved parking area adjacent to the proposed dedicated residential parking spaces.  The last change is on page 4, the tenth paragraph, the last sentence should read - He discussed marketing data and finding out what the consumer wants.

Mr. Woldorf made a motion to approve the minutes from August 6, 2012 as amended.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. White and passed unanimously with Mr. Craig abstaining due to absence (6-0-1).

Public Comment
The members thanked Ms. Longosky for attending the meeting and wished her the best of luck with the relocation of her business.

Adjournment
There being no further business, Chairman Craig requested a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Mr. Woldorf made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Salvatore and passed unanimously (7-0).

The meeting adjourned at 8:53 P.M.

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 1, 2012 at 7:00 P.M. 






Respectfully submitted,






______________________






Christy Holley-Flaherty






Recording Secretary
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